
LANCASHIRE U17 SELECTION PROCESS - UPDATE 

  

Head coach, Carl Fox, the coaches, team management and assessors would like to 
commend every player who attended the South Lancashire and North Lancashire 
trials for their commitment, work rate and standard of performance.  

Due to the quality of play at both trials, we will now be holding a development squad 
training session at Liverpool St. Helens on Monday 17 October 2016.  

Final selection of the U17 County squad will still not take place until after the 
Development Day at Sedgley Park on Sunday 30 October 2016.  

Feedback for the players not selected for either of these 2 sessions will be issued as 
soon as we can.  

Players, who set the standard of performance at both trials, will be selected for the 
Development Day at Sedgley Park on Sunday 30 October 2016 and will not be 
required to attend the development squad training session at Liverpool St. Helens on 
Monday 17 October 2016.  Please check the website because we will be publishing 
this list of players shortly.  

The list of players selected for the development squad training session at Liverpool 
St. Helens on Monday 17 October 2016 will also be published on the website 
shortly.  

It’s a 4-year journey through Lancashire age-grade rugby for this group followed by 
senior Lancashire rugby so, if you have not been selected, stay positive, be patient 
and work hard on improving your standard of performance.  The door will always be 
open for you with Lancashire Rugby. 

Ian Jones Under 17 Team Manager 


